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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
             Robert Baldwin, City Manager       

FROM:
Dominic F. Orlando, P. E. Director of Public Services 
Date:               February 23, 2012


RE:           
Status of Stormwater Drainage Projects, SE Phase 1 & SE Phase 2, SW 26th Terrace and FDOT Project on Sheridan Street


The City is working on three stormwater drainage projects, SE Phase 1 Meadowbrook Pump Station Replacement including new forcemain and outfall structure, SE Phase 2 Stormwater Drainage Project includes 3 new pump stations, forcemains, manholes, piping, outfall structures, some water main replacements due to conflicts and work in County right-of-way east of SE 5th Avenue and SW 26th Terrace Drainage Improvements includes catch basins, piping, exfiltration trenches and roadway modifications. Also, staff is coordinating relocations/conflicts as necessary with FDOT’s Sheridan Street Stormwater Drainage Project. The status of the projects is as follows:
1. SE Phase I Meadowbrook Pump Station Replacement Bid #11-008, bid opening was October 28, 2011. City Attorney upon review of email and other correspondence (complaint that low bidder did not include all required information with bid) gave staff his recommendation that project should be rebid.  Based on City Attorney’s recommendation project will be rebid.
Once City’s Consultant (CG&A) receives authorization to proceed, they will have the "new" bid plans and specifications ready for re-bidding within 2 weeks.
2. SE Phase 2 Stormwater Drainage Project, we are waiting on a few outstanding items to fulfill the SFWMD and Broward County permits comments. One item approved 2/14 by City Commission was approval of the commitment of City funds for the maintenance of the eco-swale on County right-of-way east of SE 5th Avenue. Also, the County is still under review for the final determination for the agreement and easement between the City and County for the eco-swale.  Once the County makes the final determination, County and City Attorneys will need to meet and agree on terms of an interlocal agreement and then get approval from both County and City Commissions.  The permitting agencies are all aware of the status of the comments.  CG&A is following up with Broward County regularly regarding the final determination. 

3. SW 26th Terrace Drainage Improvements, design is 95% complete. Chen-Moore & Associates, City’s Consultant, will finalize documents based on City’s final review of required scope of work and coordination with FDOT. The City’s scope of work includes work on SW 31st Street, SW 32nd Street, SW 34th Court, SW 24th Aveune, SW 34th Street, SW 36th Street and SW 26th Terrace. The updated engineer’s cost estimate for this project is now $1.7 million. FDOT proposed work in the area under I-595 starting west of SW 30th Aveune continuing east of SW 26th Terrace. 
The City met with FDOT Wednesday February 22 to follow-up on previous discussions regarding FDOT’s contribution to City Project if City would include FDOT’s work in City Project and be responsible for all engineering and permitting. At the meeting, FDOT stated that previous discussions indicated a smaller City Project and that the estimated cost for both City and FDOT Projects was about $1.0 Million and based on drainage flow calculations of 42% contributed from FDOT’s drainage basin, FDOT would contribute same proportion of 42% of cost, approximately $420,000. FDOT would only consider City scope of work on SW 26th Terrace, not other streets shown on the design drawings. Public Services indicated that the project would not work if we do not include work on SW 32nd Street. FDOT will review documents and get back to City regarding including SW 32nd Street. 
The City indicated to get this done and stay within budget, City project could be split into Two Phases. Phase 1 would include SW 26th Terrace and SW 32nd Street plus FDOT’s scope. Assuming FDOT agrees to include SW 32nd Street cost split would be 58% City and 42% FDOT. Phase 2 if necessary would follow at later date and would be 100% City. City questioned if FDOT’s scope of work value exceeds their budget of $420,000 due to final design requirements and/or field conditions, FDOT stated that their contributiuon would increase as necessary to reflect 42% of total cost of approved work by both City & FDOT.
4. FDOT Project on Sheridan Street, FDOT indicated that this project should be done by end of March 2012.    
